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June 28, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 
C O U R T H O U S E


Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed is the scope of work for facilities planning for the long-term delivery of public health center services in South King County.  This proviso response is presented in accordance with Section 93, Proviso P-4 of the 2010 King County Budget Act, Ordinance 16717 which reads:
“Of this appropriation, $50,000 shall only be expended or encumbered if, by June 30, 2010, the executive transmits to the council a scope of work for facilities planning for the long-term delivery of public health center services in South King County, where the need for such services is highest. The scope of work shall focus on innovative ways of delivering services in partnership with other health safety net and community organizations to meet the needs of the population in a feasible and financially sustainable manner.
The scope of work required to be submitted by this proviso must be filed in the form of a paper original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers and to the committee coordinator for the law, justice, health and human services lead staff for the board of health or their successors.”
The proviso response proposes a scope of work comprised of a four phase facilities planning process.  Completion of the facilities master plan is contingent upon funding resources for all phases of the plan.  We anticipate that the facilities master plan will be completed within thirty months from receipt of budget funding. 

Phase 1 includes an assessment and projection of King County’s population and the needs for public health and other services.  During Phase 2 we will use the Phase 1 assessment to develop a menu of programs and services to be delivered through Seattle-King County Department of Public Health (DPH) centers in South King County.  
Programs and services will be directly linked to the findings of the Phase 1 needs assessment, support the goals and strategies of the Public Health Operational Master Plan, and will be organized based upon the projected funding available for public health services as well as the opportunities to partner with other organizations to meet the health and health-related needs of the residents of South King County.  In Phase 3, we will use the analysis from the previous phases plus an evaluation of current public health center sites to create facilities recommendations, such as the potential re-engineering or re-purposing of sites and the development of new sites through either a building program, development of partnerships or co-locations, or new lease acquisitions.  In Phase 4, we will use the South King County facilities planning model, adapted as needed, to complete a facilities master plan for public health services in the remainder of the County. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dr. David Fleming, Director of the Seattle-King County Department of Public Health, at 206-263-8695. 

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget & Office of Strategic 


    Planning and Performance Management

Dr. David Fleming, Director, Seattle-King County Department of Public Health (DPH)


Benjamin Leifer, Chief Administrative Officer, DPH


Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), Department of 


    Executive Services (DES)


Terry Flaherty, Strategic Initiatives Unit Manager, FMD, DES
